@ Parkrose School District

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF BALLOT MEASURE 56: RESTORATION OF SIMPLE MAJORITY
VOTING REQUIREMENT

WHEREAS, the 2007 Oregon Legislature adopted HJR 15, which refers a
constitutional amendment proposal to Oregon voters at the November 4, 2008
General Election that would modify a portion of the double-majority requirement,
restoring simple majority voting; and

WHEREAS, under the so-called ‘double-majority’ requirement, to get voter
approval of a finance measure, 50 percent of all registered voters must vote,
along with “50 percent plus one vote”, with the exception of General Elections in
even-numbered years; and

WHEREAS, this requirement places more election power in the hands of citizens
who do not vote, rather than those who have decided to exercise this right; and

WHEREAS, the so-called ‘double-majority’ requirement has resulted in many
jurisdictions crowding the even-numbered General Election ballots with many
competing taxing interests; and

WHEREAS, the so-called ‘double majority’ requirement has resulted in the failure
of several finance measures, despite the measures receiving a majority “yes”
vote; and

WHEREAS, the 2007 Legislature created a very workable compromise, restoring
the simple majority voting requirement for local bond and levy measures on all
November and May ballots;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Parkrose Board of Directors
support the Oregon Legislature’s passage of HJR 15 to restore the simple
majority voting requirement to all May and November elections.

Adopted this day of , 2008




